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Just Joshin’ 

 

“8 That night there were shepherds staying 
in the fields nearby, guarding their flocks of 

sheep. 9 Suddenly, an angel of the Lord 
appeared among them, and the radiance of 

the Lord’s glory surrounded them. They 
were terrified, 10 but the angel reassured 
them. “Don’t be afraid!” he said. “I bring 

you good news that will bring great joy to 
all people. 11 The Savior—yes, the 

Messiah, the Lord—has been born today in 
Bethlehem, the city of David! 12 And you 
will recognize him by this sign: You will 
find a baby wrapped snugly in strips of 

cloth, lying in a manger.” 
- Luke 2:8-12 (NLT) 

_____________________________________ 
 
We’ve made it the end of the calendar year 
2018.  This means we’re at the beginning of 
the Christian calendar as Advent 2018 begins.  
Advent means “coming.”  Although there’s 
more to this time of year, we typically focus on 
the coming of the Christ-child who would 
become Jesus of Nazareth. 
 
The four themes historically represented on 
the four Sundays of Advent (often during the 
Advent candle lighting) are hope (or promise), 
preparation (waiting or prophecy), joy (peace), 
and love (adoration).  These all are a part of 
our preparation as we wait for the coming of 
the Christ child. 

The Shepherds addressed in the Scripture 
above had received the news that the Christ-
child had arrived.  The message of the angel 
was that of “good news that will bring great joy 
to all people.”  This is some kind of message, 
isn't it?!?  Good news … joy to all people … 
where do I sign up? 
 
However, there’s an issue.  A struggle that 
many seem to have when trying to connect the 
church with our culture around us usually 
sounds something like, “We’re in a different 
time.  We grew up in an era where everybody 
went to church, or was expected to go to 
church.”   
 
The folks who mention this know that 
something is different about the times we live 
in now.  Our culture is different.  No longer can 
we say with any authority that you should go to 
church because you’re supposed to (and I’m 
not sure this should’ve ever been the line to 
encourage people to go to church).  It’s even 
tough to make an argument with “because the 
Bible says so,” because the Bible isn’t held in 
high regard by many (if they know any of it at 
all). 
 
This doesn’t mean that the Bible has no effect 
any more.  This doesn’t mean that the church 
is no longer a viable community today.  The 
Word of God and the people of God can have 
a profound effect on the community around 
them yesterday, today, and always.  We just  
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may have to approach things a bit differently 
than before. 
 
I certainly believe that the message of the 
angels to the shepherds at Jesus’ birth is a 
message that a lot of people need to hear 
today.  Yes, the world around us may be a 
different place than what we’re familiar with, 
but the news of Jesus’ birth still needs to be 
proclaimed. 
 
Times may be different, but the Gospel 
message hasn’t changed.  There’s Good 
News to be told and we’re just the people to 
tell it.  We may have to deliver it in different 
methods and through different structures, but 
we can still deliver it.  I believe that people of 
every generation, whether or not they’ve 
grown up in the church, should hear about 
(or be reminded of) the “good news that will 
bring great joy to all people.” 
 
I pray that Advent leads into a Merry 
Christmas for all of us!  I pray that we might 
have the chance to let folks in on the Good 
News that has changed our lives … that has 
given us hope for this life and the next … and 
that makes us who we are today.  Thanks be 
to God for sending His Son, Jesus Christ. 
 
Merry Christmas, 
Pastor Josh 

November's meeting was quite productive.   A 

big thank you to Jean Michaels who did the 

program and treats.   During the meeting we 

discussed December's upcoming events and 

our Christmas giving to various Missions 

Projects.   

 

The Community Choir will be performing on 

December 1st at 4pm.   Those that would like 

to go can meet at the Congregational Church 

and if someone needs a ride they can contact 

Cindy Tyjeski. We will be hosting the coffee 

fellowship on December 2nd instead of the 

Christmas Tea we used to have.   On December 

9th we will be doing a "Pop Up" Bazaar during 

the coffee fellowship time and area.   We will 

have a variety of items for sale as well as our 

brooms and knives.    

 

Check out the variety of books on the reading 

list and enjoy!  

 

Merry Christmas to all!  

Cindy  

The UMW Reading program is in full 
swing.  You can look thru the list of books 
available to read and either purchase the books, 
ask another UMW member if they have the one 
you would like to read, look in our library for the 
book or go to the local library to check out.  I have 
two books I am currently reading the- Good 
Health, Good Life by Joyce Meyer and We Are 
All Fast -Food Workers - The global uprising 
against poverty wages - Now. Other books I am 
interested in are:  The Book of Joy by Dali Lama 
and Desmond Tutu.  Eleanor - A Spiritual 
Biography, 50 Women Every Christian Should 
know, Escape from the Green Mansion - the rescue 
of San Francisco Brothel Slaves and "An Insiders 
Guide to Praying for the World" to list a few.   



 

 

December  
01- Cassandra Bartram  

06- Paula Baeurle  

07- Lynn Swanson 

10- Karla Staven  

18- Faith Frank  

19- Robin Shaw 

21- Abigail Barker  

29- Brenda Dudley  

10-Harry & Carol Calverley  

22-Kevin & Karlene Dillingham  

27-Bob & Wanda McIlvain  

2019 Noisy Collections  
January 13 - The Family Center 

February 10 - Helping Hands Gospel Mission 

March 10 - Love INC (In the Name of Christ) 

April 14 - United Methodist Children³s Services 

May 12 - Boys and Girls Club 

June 9 - Harbor House 

July 14 - Paul Webster at Mujila Falls  

August 11 - ODC 

September 8 - Northcott House 

October 13 - UNICEF 

November 10 - SWEPS Christmas Baskets 

December 8 - Humane Society 

 

2019 Pantry Collections  
January 20 - SWEPS - essentials/food/money 

February 17 - SWEPS - food/essentials/money 

March 17 - SWEPS - essentials/food/money 

April 21 - SWEPS - food/essentials/money 

May 19 - SWEPS - essentials/food/money 

June 16 - SWEPS - food/essentials/money 

July 21 - SWEPS - essentials/food/money 

August 18 - SWEPS - food/essentials/money 

September 15 - SWEPS - essentials/food/money 

October 20 - SWEPS - food/essentials/money 

Donations for the Christmas 
Food Baskets ends 
Sunday, December 
2. This allows 
SWEPS to purchase 
the food items and 
put the baskets 
together for 
distribution on December 22. 
Please mark donations 
"Christmas Food Baskets."  
 

 

Toys for Tots 
continues through 
Sunday, 
December 9. A box 
for collection is next to the 
Christmas tree in the church 
lobby. Toys are for ages 0 to 13, 
they are to be UNwrapped, and 
they will be distributed through 
SWEPS December 15.  

 

Noisy Collection for Jennifer and 
for SWC Humane Society will be 
taken Sunday, December 9. 
There will not  be a caramel sale 
to supplement the donation to 
SWC Humane Society.  
 

Peace and Joy through Christ!  
The Mission Team   
 

 
UMC 2019 Special Sunday 

Offerings  
January 20 - Human Relations Day 

March 31 - One Great Hour of Sharing 

May 5 - Native American Ministries 

June 16 - Peace with Justice 

October 6 - World Communion 

November 24 - UM Student Day 



Have a prayer request? Call the prayer chain: 
Daytime:  (9:00 a.m. ð 6:00 p.m. 
Lynn Swanson ð 715-423-4407 
Evenings:  (6:00 p.m. ð 9:00 p.m.) 
Kathy Duerkop ð 715-421-3396 

For encouragement,  

call the prayer phone: 
715-423-1323 

 
 

 
 

Psalm 85:10 

ñLove and faithfulness meet together; 

righteousness and peace kiss each 

other.ò 

 

Do you hear Christmas in these words?  

Christ truly brought love, faithfulness, 

righteousness and peace to our world.  

What a gift!  A Savior born in a small 

village, in a stable and cradled in a 

manger.  As the carol proclaims, ñThis, 

this is Christ the Lord!!ò  Today we know 

He would face a painful death to take our 

place as a sacrifice for sin.  And yet, now 

is a time for rejoicing for we know He 

still lives!  He lives within each of us.  

Christ the Savior is born! 

 

As you go through this joyous, yet often 

stressful season, let us rejoice.  Bring 

Christ into your homes and Christmas 

celebrations.  On Christmas Eve take 

time to rededicate yourself to Him.  He 

gave his all for us, can we not give our 

lives to him? 

 

I pray your Christmas is blessed and that 

in the New Year you live closely with the 

Savior whose birth we celebrate. 

 

Let us pray:  Lord God, Precious Savior, 

we come to you today to ask you to fill 

our hearts with your love as we celebrate 

your birth.  Help us to keep you at the 

center of our awareness as we go through 

the Holidays.  We pray this in Christôs 

name.  Amen 

 

Prayer Calendar 
December 

1-Jean Michaels 

2-Daniel Mischalak 

3-Vic & Barb Moon 

4-Marty & Terry Nolet 

5-Nathalie Noonan 

6-Valerie Nordin 

7-Ashley, Kolt, Walker & Easton OôKeefe 

8-Nancy Olson 

9-Josh & Katie Pegram 

10-Al & Bev Peterson 

11-Mary Jane Phillips 

12-Lonnie, Nikki, Hailey & Alyssa Reetz 

13-Kelly & Taylor Reinicke 

14-Monte & Rhett Reinicke 

15-Russ & Karen Rifleman 

16-Phyllis Ritchie 

17-Richard & Kathryn Ritter 

18-Timm, Anton & Carl Rosenthal 

19-Brad, Stacey, Marinah & Cody Russell 

20-Don & Sandy Saeger 

21-Jonathon, Mackenzie & Cooper Schulz 

22-Wendy Schwartz 

23-Jom & Sandy Seegert 

24-Wayne & Shirley Sering 

25-Roberta Shaurette 

26-Robin Shaw 

27-Patti Sisco 

28-Tom & Barb Sisco 

29-Holly Skinner 

30-Scott & Judy Skinner 

31-Eileen Slinkman 



Church Office Hours 
The church office is open Monday through 
Thursday from 8:00 a.m. ð 12:00 p.m.  

and closed on Fridays. 

Pastor Joshuaôs Office Hours 
Monday through Thursday 

8:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.  

E-mail Addresses 
Church Office: umc@wctc.net 
Pastor Joshua: joshuapegram3@gmail.com 

Church Office Phone 
715-423-8860 
Pastor Joshuaôs Phone No. 
Cell: 920-896-3976 

Sunday Services 
  9:00 am - UMC Worship Service 
10:00 am - Coffee Fellowship 
10:15 am - Sunday School 

Narcotics Anonymous 
Meets each day of the week as follows: 
Mondayôs 11:00 a.m. 
Tuesdayôs  7:00 p.m. 
Wednesdayôs 7:00 p.m. 
Thursdayôs  7:00 p.m. 

December 26 

December 4 

The Neighborhood Table 
The last two Tuesdays of the month: 4:30 p.m. 
Every Thursday: 4:30 p.m. 

December 31 

Wisdom Seekers 
Every Thursday: 9:30 a.m. 

December 25 

December 18 

   8:00 am - Menôs Breakfast 
 10:30 am - Disciplines 
   5:00 pm - Choir 

 4:00 pm - CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICE 
CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED 

December 12 

Nar-Anon 
Every Thursday: 6:30 p.m. 

December24 

December 9 

CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 

December 19 

10:30 am - Disciplines 
  5:00 pm - Choir 

    9:00 am - Hanging of the Greens 

December 5 

December 1 

 8:30 am - CHARGE CONFERENCE 

10:30 am - Disciplines 
  5:00 pm - Choir 

10:00 am - Bible Study 
  5:00 pm - Bells 
  6:00 pm - Bible Study 

 10:30 am - Disciplines 
   5:00 pm - Choir 

December 11 

10:00 am - Bible Study 
10:00 am - RCC Board Meeting 
  5:00 pm - Bells 
  6:00 pm - Bible Study 

 10:00 am - Bible Study 
   5:00 pm - Bells 
   6:00 pm - Bible Study    

MERRY CHRISTMAS 
CHURCH OFFICE 


